
                                                   
                                   MOORSIDE PRIMARY SCHOOL AND NURSERY 

                               NEWSLETTER 
 
Dear Parents and friends, 
 
What a term it has been! We have been on visits and trips to Harlow Carr, the library, Crucial Crew, our local care 
homes to sing to them and explored our local area, as part of our Geography fieldwork. We have welcomed visitors 
to inspire us and enhance our learning experiences; authors Dan Smith and James Nicol, Dr Hammersley, Mr 
Chalmers from the fire station and Mr Russell who talked to Upper Key Stage Two about WW1 and life in the 
trenches!  
 
We have welcomed parents to join us for our phonics workshops, 
Harvest Assemblies, our Reading Cafe, the Christmas Fair and 
fabulous Christmas performances AND our children have been 
working hard in their learning across the curriculum in their first 
term in new year groups! Our after school clubs have been really 
popular with children learning new skills - performance 
techniques in Recorders and Drama club and keeping themselves 
fit and working as a team in football and multi sports!  I could not 
be more proud of all our children who have really grown in 
confidence through our recent productions and shown resilience 
when taking on new challenges over the course of the term. It 
certainly has been a busy one and everyone is deserving of a break!   

 
As a school, we are continuing to target areas to develop to 
further improve our children’s educational experiences and 
high quality teaching and learning across the curriculum. This 
includes children’s health and well-being. One vital aspect of 
this is keeping our children safe online! With new devices 
gifted to them over the holidays, PLEASE ensure that as parents 
they are accessing apps, games and websites that are age 
appropriate and keep checking who they are talking to online. I 
have attached a useful poster to support you with this.  
 
 
 

Attendance  
Attendance has fluctuated over the term - understandably so when there are such nasty bugs and germs around. 
However, some children have been absent from school when they are not ill and they are therefore missing vital 
learning time, which leads to gaps in their knowledge and understanding of the curriculum. If your child is struggling 
to come into school and they are not unwell, please contact Mrs Price in the New Year. We are very keen to support 
you with this as attendance is extremely important.  
Our whole school attendance this week is 84.34% with the winning class being Year 5! Well done to them!  
Over the course of the term, 40 children have had 100% attendance - this is super! The class with the highest 
attendance across the term is Year 1! Well done to them! 
 

w/c Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

31.10.22 90.54% 95.65% 98.86% 91.84% 96.45% 92.9% 91.63% 

07.11.22 92.67% 95.17% 85.96% 91.05% 98.02% 93.98% 93.16% 

14.11.22 98.94% 98.55% 92.04% 92.59% 94.47% 93.55% 89.66% 

21.11.22 87.15% 96.62% 96% 86.24% 89.71% 93.52% 90.08% 

28.11.22 96.83% 99.03% 93.78% 94.74% 99.54% 98.16% 90.49% 

05.12.22 91.15% 92.38% 93.39% 91.58% 91.06% 87.33% 88.93% 

12.12.22 67.2% 88.46% 88.6% 83.77% 87.4% 93.09% 89.92% 

16th December 2022 

 

 

 



FOMS 
Our FOMS set up an enterprise project for us to work together to make as much profit as possible from a £10 note!!  
Well done to Year 5 who made £45 profit, raising the most money for school at the Christmas Fair!  
Thank you to everyone who came and supported our Christmas Fair on Wednesday. We raised £650 and £1250 on 
the raffle!! This is fantastic as the funds will help us to provide even better resources and learning experiences in 
school! Also…..thank you so much to our FOMS who worked tirelessly to achieve this - really impressive!  
 
Forest School 
The next term, Years 3 and 4 will have Forest School on a Wednesday and Early Years and Year 1 will be on a Friday.  
Please ensure that children have lots of layers, hats, gloves and scarves! Forest school will start on the first day back 
as this is a Wednesday! 
 
Marrick Priory 
Year 6 are going on their residential to Marrick Priory on 9th January. There will be an information session for 
parents on Thursday 5th January at 2.30pm. If you cannot attend, please do not worry, we can arrange a phone call 
with Mrs Jemmett. 
 
Parent Consultations and Reports  
Thank you to everyone who attended parent consultations over the past 2 weeks. Reports will be emailed out to you 
today and paper copies will come home in January so that they do not get lost in amongst all the Christmas bits and 
bobs coming home!  
 

I would just like to say a HUGE thank you to all our staff for all their hard work over 
the term. They really do go above and beyond to care for and support all our 
children. A huge thank you to you all for working with us and communicating with 
us when you have any worries, concerns or queries. It really does make all the 
difference to our children and our school community.  
 
Have a fantastic and safe Christmas holiday with your families and we look forward 
to seeing you on 4th January.  

 
With very best wishes for a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year 2023, 
 
Mrs Rowett 
Headteacher 
 

 
Merry Christmas from Team Moorside 



 

Diary Dates: 

Tuesday 3rd January 2023 Training Day 

Wednesday 4th January 2023 School Re-opens for the Spring Term 

Thursday 5th January 2023 Marrick Meeting for Parents at 2.30pm 

 
 



 
 
 


